
2018         Term 1  Week 1—5      

 Murray Bridge South Primary School 
 

 

W

K 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

1 

January 29th 
 

January 30th 
 

January 31st 
  

February 1st 
  

February 2nd 
  

Feb 3rd Feb 4th 

2 

February 5th 

Swimming R-6 
 

February 6th 

Swimming R-6 

  
 

February 7th 

Swimming R-6 

  
 

February 8th 

Swimming R-6 

  

FYI Drug and 

Health Ed 

February 9th 

Swimming R-6 

  

FYI Drug and 

Health Ed 

Feb 10th Feb 11th 

3 

February 12th 

FYI Drug and 

Health Ed 
  

February 13th 

R-2 Swimming 

finishes 

FYI Drug and 

Health Ed 

  
 

February 14th 

FYI Drug and 

Health Ed 

  
 

February 15th 

3-6 Swimming 

finishes. 

FYI Drug and 

Health Ed 
  

February 16th 

Whole School 

Assembly 2.20-

3.10pm. 

FYI Drug and 

Health Ed 

  

  

Feb 

17th 

  
  

Feb 18th 

4 

February 19th 
 

February 20th 

Meet ‘n Greet 

Sausage Sizzle 

February 21st February 22nd February 23rd 

  

Feb 

24th 

Feb 25th 

5 

February 26th February 27th February 28th March 1st March 2nd 

Whole School 

Assembly 

2.20pm—3.10pm 

Mar 3rd Mar 4th 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 Tinyeri Children’s Centre:  What’s on Term 1, 2018:  See Community Noticeboard. 

 WEDHIA-African Women’s Group:  Thursdays fortnightly 1pm to 3pm (8/2/, 22/2, 8/3, 22/3 + 5/4.  A time to 
celebrate culture and connect with other families @ Tinyeri Children’s Centre, 65 Jarvis Avenue Murray 
Bridge. 

 Murray Bridge Library:  Sunday sessions are back!!  Imaginary Rejects (4/2), Oliver Asel (11/2),Barney Re-
bel (18/2), Family Yoga at the Library, Lego Club, Author Talk with Claire Watson.  Contact the Library on 
8539 1175 for more information. 

 Murray Bridge United Soccer Club: Registration Information/Player Nomination/Come ‘N Try Night on Fri-
day 9th February, 4.00pm—6.30 pm.  There will be a sausage sizzle, and Come ‘N Try sessions, with all New 
and Returning players welcome.  All enquiries and/or Player Nominations to Grant please: 
klenkegc@internode.on.net or 0411 057 039. 

 Take Home a big brother or sister / experience France at home / host family opportunities:  In June 
each year, students aged 15-16 years from France will be arriving in Australia to study at local schools for 12 
weeks.  Opportunities are available to become a host family in a volunteer/unpaid capacity.  For further de-
tails, please contact Jenny Hanson (Student Placement Australia New Zealand SA Placement Co-ordinator)  
Phone: 08 8323 0973 / Mob 0409 890 184/ Email: info@studentplacement.com.au. 

BELL TIMES 
8:50am  Start of school day 

10:45-11:05am RECESS 

12:45-12:50pm Eating in Class 

12:50-1:30pm LUNCH 

3:10pm  End of school day 
 

Please ensure your child/children arrive at 

school on time.  Valuable learning time is lost 

when students are late for school.   

Continual lateness can have an adverse  

effect on long term student learning. 

54 Joyce Street, 
Murray Bridge 
Sth. Aust. 5253 
PH:   08 85322155 
FAX: 08 85310083 

E-mail: dl.0950.info@schools.sa.edu.au Issue 1  1/2/18  Weeks 1 + 2 Term 1 

I would like to welcome everyone to Murray Bridge South Primary School for 
2018. Whether you are a returning family or you are new to our community, we 
are glad that you have chosen to work with us on the learning journey for your 
child. We are a South Australian Government School located on Ngarrindjeri 
land, and we acknowledge and respect the cultural heritage of Australia’s first 

people. In addition to Ngarrindjeri culture our community includes people from over 20 countries, with almost as 
many languages spoken at home. The diversity in our community is something that we are proud of, as we know 
that it strengthens all of us as we work together to build understanding, respect and knowledge of each other 
and the wider world.  
 
Our School Environment: Safe, positive and respectful 
At the beginning of each year I like to remind everyone that our priority and focus is always the needs of our 
children. It is crucial that we work together to ensure that our school is a safe, positive and respectful environ-
ment. We know that mistakes will happen, but if our focus is on finding the best path for our children then as we 
work and learn together we will be building the skills and understand of our children. It is important to remember 
that our children are always watching us – they hear how we speak about each other, and they see how we 
solve our problems. It is crucial that they have the opportunity to observe us solving misunderstandings in ma-
ture, respectful and productive ways. Conflict can often result from misunderstandings, and so it is important that 
we have open and transparent lines of communication, and that problems are approached as “things to be 
solved” rather than “things someone needs to be blamed for.” This no blame approach is the healthiest for us as 
individuals as well as a community. Having a safe, positive and respectful environment is crucial, and so adults 
who are aggressive or abusive to staff or students are likely to find themselves banned from coming into the 
school for a period of time. 
 
Collaboration and cooperation 
As a school we have made a number of changes to our school structures so that we are able to more effectively 
build teams of support around every child. We have 4 key  learning teams in our school, and since staff returned 
to work at the beginning of last week we have been intentionally practising collaboration. As Principal I have 
been very proud of the enthusiasm and creativity which our staff have been showing. These teams are: 

 Early Years Team (made up of our Reception to Year 2 teachers, support staff and specialists) led by 
Naomi Smyth and David O’Connell and based in classrooms C1 to C6 

 Middle Primary Team (made up of our year 3/4 teachers, support staff and specialists) led by Jessica 
Hankin and based in classrooms C7 to C10 

 Upper Primary Team (made up of our year 5-7 teachers, support staff and specialists) facilitated by me 
(Stuart Kitto) and based in the Unit. 

 Curriculum Intervention Team (made up of our curriculum support workers and literacy and language 
specialists) led by Sue Sifa 

Throughout the year there will be many activities and opportunities organised by the teams. All teams are plan-
ning sleepovers, camps  and excursions, and as details are locked down information will be sent home. 
 

Improving Reading 
As a staff we have agreed that 2018 will be a year of improving our expertise in supporting our children as they 
learn to read. Children who struggle to read tend to struggle to engage with learning as they progress through 
school, and so this professional development is focussing on three main areas: what needs to happen for every 
child in every classroom, what additional support strategies are needed for those children who are at risk of fall-
ing behind, and how can we best work with older children who have come through with gaps. We will also be 
looking for ways that we can more effectively support you as parents as you listen to your children reading at 
home, and as they listen to you. Keep an eye out for the workshops and activities that will be running. 

 
Parenting Support Programs 
At South School we are fortunate to be able to work closely with the Tinyeri Children’s Centre community. Each 
term they work with a range of community partners to provide a range of programs that can help us as parents. 
There is an Information and Registration session for their term 1 programs being held at Tinyeri on Wednesday 
February 7 at 11am. This session will be used to work out what areas of interest and need our community would 
like support with. If you have never been to Tinyeri but would like more information, please meet me at the front 
office of our school at 10:45 on Wednesday February 7, so that we can walk 
over together and I can introduce you to the team over there. 

DIARY DATES 
 
JANUARY 2018 
Mon 29th 
Term 1 begins 
FEBRUARY 
Mon 5th 
R-6 Swimming begins 
Thur 8th—Fri 16th 
FYI Drug Education 
Tues 13th 
R-2 Swimming ends 
Thurs 15th 
3-6 Swimming ends 
Fri 16th 
Whole School Assembly @ 2.20pm 
Tues 20th 
Meet ’n Greet Sausage Sizzle 
MARCH 
Fri 2nd 
Whole School Assembly @ 2.20pm 
 
Please make sure Health Care Plans 
are up to date ready for swimming 
next week.  Participation in swim-
ming lessons may be jeopardized if 
Plans are not current. 

NEXT WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
Friday 16th February 2018 

2.20pm—3.10pm in the Gym 
NOTE CHANGE IN TIME 

NEW NUMBER 
Our new absence hotline 

number for text only 

will be: 

0476 857331 
OR ring our office number 

8532 2155  
(you can leave a message after 

hours) 
 

If your child is  

going to be absent, 

please use the  school 

mobile number as 

above. Thank you! 



Great Start 
As I write this our children have just finished their second day of school for year. I’ve spent most of the last few days listening to them 
talk and watching them interact with each other, and I am incredibly excited about how positive, cheerful and happy they are about being 
back at school and ready to learn. We are going to be working them hard this year, and I know there have already been some very tired 
children arriving home from school, and I would like to thank you for trusting us to be your partners in your child’s education. This is a 
great school with great kids, great staff and a great community, and I’m looking forward to seeing our children grow in greatness in the 
coming days, weeks, months and years.  
 

 
STUART KITTO   
Principal 
Murray Bridge South Primary School 
Every face has a place 

SCHOOL FEES 
Invoices for 2018 Materials & Services charges will be  sent 
home with each student over the next few days (except those 
who have paid already or applied for School Card this year). 
 

If you don’t receive an invoice by the end of this week, 
please check with your child or see the front office. 
 If you pay your fees in full or apply for school card (if 
eligible) before Friday 23rd March 2018, you will auto-
matically be entered into a FREE raffle to win a $50.00 
meat voucher. 
 

We accept cash, cheque, EFTPOS or you can make ar-
rangements with Jude to pay by instalments or Centrepay.  If 
you are eligible for School Card, please complete an applica-
tion form at the office by the end of February. 
What’s new? 
School Card applications can now be done online if you pre-
fer.  The online application form is available at 
www.sa.gov.au under the heading EDUCATION, SKILLS 
and LEARNING.  Paper applications are still available at the 
front office.  

LATE ARRIVALS 
All students arriving at school after 8:50am must 
sign in at the front office before going to class. 
Family pick ups: Parents must meet their child at 
the front office to be signed out if leaving the school 
early. 
 
STUDENT HEALTH 
Just a reminder to parents/caregivers who have a 
child with Asthma, ADHD, Epilepsy, Diabetes or 
serious allergies:  If your child has a health condi-
tion which requires specific first aid responses, a 
Health Support Plan is documented between the 
school and family with advice from the child’s doc-
tor.  These plans need to be updated every  
year.  Please contact the front office for assistance 
if your child needs to have a Health Support Plan. 

ATTENDANCE 

“Missing 1 day of school a week adds up to almost 3 years by the time your child 

finishes school. Every day matters” 

Do you follow the Murray Bridge South Primary School Facebook page?  This is a 

great way to keep up to date with events and activities that are happening throughout 

the year.  Search  Facebook for Murray Bridge South Primary School to find us! 

STUDENT VOICE COMMITTEE (2017) MURAL  
This art Mural has been designed and inspired with enthusiasm from the 2017 Committee (Montana, Glyzel, 
Said, Rosina, Tristan, Kyeesha & Gerome).  Proudly funded by ac.care, Communities for Children Murraylands 

and the Australian Government. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!  

Noorina (U5) 1/2/18  
Hayley (U1) 2/2/18 
Blade (C7) 2/2/18  

Hossein (C10) 2/2/18  
Ricky (U5) 6/2/18  

Elizabeth (U2) 8/2/18  
Josiah (U5) 9/2/18  

Gibson (C2) 10/2/18  
Hendrix (C2) 10/2/18  

Lyle (C6) 12/2/18 
Darnell (U1) 15/2/18  
Aaiden (C7) 16/2/18  

Asia (U4) 17/2/18  
Annabelle (U5) 18/2/18  

 
 

PARENTS/CARERS COFFEE ôN CHAT 

ACTIVITY ROOM 

EVERY MONDAY MORNING  

9.00am -10:00am  

beginning WK 4 . 
 

ALL WELCOME!! 

MURRAY BRIDGE SOUTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 

STAFF LIST 2018 Term 1 

 

Principal:    Mr Stuart Kitto 

Deputy Principal:   Mr David O’Connell 

Student Wellbeing Leader: Ms Jess Hankin 

Intervention Leader:  Ms Sue Sifa 

Early Years Pedagogy Leader:  Ms Naomi Smyth 

 

Year 6/7  Mrs Rachel Baltussen U1 

Year 6/7  Mrs Tania Lucas  U2 

Year 5/6  Mr Sam Frahn  U4 

Year 5/6   Mr Edward Duffill  U5 

Year 3/4  Mrs Karen Waterman C7 

Year 3/4  Ms Jessica Will  C8 

Year 3/4  Mr Chris Popplewell C9 

Year 3/4  Mrs Faith McKnight C10 

Year 1/2  Mrs Laura Duggan  C1 

Year 1/2  Mrs Lynne Graham C2 

Year 1/2  Mrs Kate Weinmann/ 

   Ms Genine Riley  C4 

Nurture Class Ms Lindsay Indge  C3 

Reception  Ms Ashlee Ferguson C5 

Reception  Ms Emma Macleod C6 

 

SUPPORT TEACHERS 

 

Intervention:  Mrs Denise O’Shea 

EALD:   Ms Jo Rothall 

Language & Culture: Mrs Louisa Schapel 

PE & HEALTH  Mrs Deb Hopgood 

STEM/HASS:  Mrs Lyndee Leach 

 

NON-TEACHING STAFF 

 

SSO’s:   Mrs Jude Modra  

    Mrs Heather Hindle  

    Mrs Cathy Bolt 

    Mrs Karen Altschwager 

    Mrs Tracey Andriske 

    Mrs Alison O’Shea 

    Mrs Roni Morrison 

    Mrs Jenny Boughen 

    Mr Damien McQueen 

    Mrs Casey Barnett 

    Mrs Cindy Hobbs 

    Ms Pam Fleming 

    Ms Samantha Small 

    Mrs Loreene Elshahawi 

IT:    Mr Naresh Mer 

PSW:    Ms Rachel Titley 

ACEO:   Ms Carolyn Rigney 

ACEO:   Mrs Verlaine Crompton 

GROUNDSMAN:  Mr Aaron Hobbs 

CANTEEN:   Mrs Annette Thomson 

CANTEEN ASSIST: Ms Samantha Small 

  
 

WELCOME BACK!  

Thurs 1st Feb—Fri 9th Feb 

 

PIZZA SINGLE  + Oak Milk  $4.50  save 50c 

+ NOODLE SNACK $5.20  save 60c 
 

MONDAY, TUESDAY & WEDNESDAY 

$1.00 SPECIALS will be announced each 

morning on the daily notices. 

NEW MENU COMING HOME WITH  

TODAY”S NEWSLETTER 

Please note some items have been deleted. 
 

ANNETTE THOMSON   
(Canteen Manager)  

BOOK CLUB ORDERS DUE Friday 16th  
February 2018  
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